ELNA Minutes – June 07, 2016

Present: Jacki Becker, Pam Blackburn, Josh Davis (NY), Josh Davis (Penn), KH Harris, Lane Eisenbart, Eric Jay, Christine Kosirog, Dave Loewenstein, Aaron Paden, Matt Pryor, John Sebelius, Cindy Suenram, KT Walsh

Mike Anderson, Katy Clagett, Amanda Davis, Logan Isaman, Frank Janzen, Alicia Kelly, Brenda Nunez, Tony Peterson, Judy Romero

Meeting called to order by Aaron Paden. May minutes were reviewed. KT moved to accept minutes and Matt seconded. Minutes were approved.

Alicia & Katy reported on the Intersection Repair issues. The different surfaces of the payment seem to be affecting how well the paint is adhering. Some parts are already showing significant wear. Samples have been sent to Sherwin Williams for analysis. Rain soon after probably did not help. Repainting will occur later in the summer. Hot weather is better for the paint adhesion.

Brief discussion of fundraising. During the summer ELNA sells concessions at the KVKL game of the week. Remaining weekends this year are 6/12, 7/3, 7/17 & 8/28. Other topics for potential funds are a Home/Alley tour in the neighborhood in 2017. KH moved, Matt seconded to form a committee to look into this idea. Motion passed. Eric, Josh (Penn), Kate to investigate.

As the CDBG budget has been reduced going forward more fundraising will be needed or ideas to reduce costs.

Hike thru History. Henry is inviting East Lawrence residents to a walk on the Burroughs Creek Trak on 6/18 starting at 10 am. The panels are at the library through the end of June.

Parking. Eric Kirchendall spoke about parking issues around NY school. Kids are running between the cars. Need for improved signage. Eric is looking for feedback.

Penn House Update. They are still looking for money and help with fundraising.

Board Training. Dave has spoken with Block School for Non-Profits about various options. Cost for a couple hour session would run about \$200 or \$300. Dave to talk about availability in mid-August thru mid-September timeframe.

Dave & Jackie are to look into costs of board liability insurance.

Update given on downtown grocery store. It will be at least a year before the store will open. Talk is under way with different stores. May have affordable housing component to rental units above the store. Parking options still being addressed.

Coordinator: working on newsletter & cleanups. Block party will be 9/24.

LAN: Cindy reported there are concerns over increased bus traffic.

NY Garden shed project has been taken over by Eric.

Matt moved to adjourn the meeting. Jackie seconded. Meeting was adjourned.